
M E M O R A N D U M 
 
 
 
TO:                 RANDY POE, SUPERINTENDENT 
  KAREN BYRD, CHAIRPERSON 
  BOARD MEMBERS 
 
FROM:           DR. JIM DETWILER, DEPUTY SUPERINTENDENT/CAO 

MS. LINDA BLACK, DIRECTOR ELEMENTARY T&L 
 
 
DATE: MAY 21, 2019 
 
RE:                 MEMORANDUM OF AGREEMENT WITH BAUER 

EDUCATIONAL ENTERPRISES, LLC AND COLLINS 
ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

 
 
Attached is a memorandum of agreement between Collins Elementary School and 
Bauer Educational Enterprises LLC using the Guided Math format for onsite 
training of teachers in differentiated lessons based on student’s skills and state 
standards. 
I recommend the Board approve this memorandum of agreement as presented. 

 
 
 
Dr. James Detwiler 
Deputy Superintendent/CAO 
 
 
 
   
  

 
 

 


